COMMUNITY TRANSPORTATION SOLUTIONS

Forum Office Park III, 305 North Hurstbourne Parkway, Suite 100, Louisville, KY, 40222 Tel. (502) 394-3840 Fax. (502) 426-9778

October 15, 2009
Memo To:
The File
From:

John Sacksteder, P.E.


Project Manager

Subject:
Vermont American (parcel 128)



Meeting with former owners 

A meeting was held on the afternoon of October 15, 2009 at CTS’ office at the request of Charles Middleton, attorney for Bosch, the former owners of the Vermont American property. Those present at the meeting were:

Charles G. Middleton III
Middleton, Reutlinger

502-584-1135; cgm3@ middreut.com  Gregory G. Thiess

Bosch


708-865-5393; Gregory.thiess@us.bosch.com
Gary Valentine


KYTC Project Manager
Andy Barber


KYTC Asst. Project Manager

John Sacksteder


CTS Project Manager

Mr. Middleton explained that the property was sold to the present owners, 500 Associates, in 1987. In 1994, it was determined that previously unidentified heavy metals were found in the soil. 500 Associates contacted Bosch, the former owners, to provide the clean up. Bosch operated a tool plant on the site prior to its sale. Part of that operation included chrome plating of the tools. The predominant materials in the soil are chrome and other metals associated with the plating process. 
Over the years, Bosch and 500 Associates have been unable to come to terms for the responsibility for the clean up or for an agreeable plan for that work. There was an attempt by the two firms to develop a uniform plan. However, they had no success in producing a single plan. The firms have been in litigation for years. Each was court ordered to prepare an individual management plan. While that has occurred, the amount of mitigation and the responsibility for the work is still in dispute. 
According to Mr. Middleton, the KYTC Division of Waste Management has cleared the main floors of the building for any type of development. However, because of the potential of seepage, it is specified that the basement cannot be utilized for residential or day care purposes. Mr. Middleton contends that with exception of the area with the chrome, the contaminated materials are currently capped. Mr. Middleton stated that the difference of opinion lies in the open area behind the building. Mr. Middleton stated that while he is uncertain of the overall planned development that 500 Associates had for the property, this open area was apparently planned for a parking facility. This development would require digging a foundation, which would remove soils that are currently capped. Bosch contends that they are not responsible for acts of the present owners that create additional action with the contaminated materials. 
Mr. Middleton advised that MACTEC, a Lexington, KY based environmental firm, prepared a “Management Plan – Former Vermont American Facility”. Mr. Middleton provided a copy of that report, dated February 23, 2009, to CTS for information. Alison Dunn at MACTEC may be contacted if anyone has any questions about the report. The report is filed with the Kentucky Division of Waste Management, Superfund Branch. Waste Management has approved of the plan; however, Bosch has been unable to receive a formal approval because of the conflict with 500 Associates. Mr. Middleton will review the correspondence with Waste Management to determine if there are letters that he can provide that indicate Waste Management’s acceptance of the report. Bosch worked with Jeff Grow at Waste Management. Mr. Grow is very familiar with the circumstances with the property and can also answer questions.
Mr. Middleton said that the purpose of the meeting was to provide assurance to the Cabinet that should the property be purchased, Bosch is committed to providing the mitigation outlined in the report. Mr. Middleton was also seeking the potential timetable for acquisition. Gary Valentine advised that while Vermont American is on a priority listing, it is likely one of the lowest priorities on the list. Gary suggested that it would likely be two to three years before KYTC plans to purchase this property. He noted that could change if a cause for hardship associated with the project could be shown. Both 500 Associates and Mr. Middleton have inquired about the hardship process. 
Gary Valentine requested CTS to scan the Management Plan and place it on Projectwise. CTS will forward copies of the report to Glen Kelly and Jim Gallt at KTA and to Chris Cummins at KYTC, Division of Environmental Analysis. 
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